
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

HOLY TRINITY CATHOLIC 
CHURCH OF CORN HILL 

 

   Fr. Stephen Nesrsta    
 

8626 FM 1105, Jarrell, Texas 76537 
 

Parish Office:  512-863-3020       Rectory:  512-863-0401 
 

Secretary:  Jennifer Klepac  (254-760-4436) 
 

Parish Office Hours:  Tuesday – Friday, 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
 

Bulletin Announcement Deadline:  Wednesdays at 3:00 p.m. 
 

Email: holytrinitycc@yahoo.com      Website: holytrinityofcornhill.org 
 

DRE/Bkkpng/Ministry:  Lucille D’Elia  512-746-4317; htcdre@yahoo.com  
 

PAC Rentals:  Carrie Vieira:  979-318-0731  or  htcpac@outlook.com  
 

Cemetery Committee Chair:  Johnny Martinka:  512-966-4301 
 

Cemetery Maintenance Contact:  Ken Loudermilk:  512-869-7351 
 

Music Ministry / Choir:  Ronnie Simek:  512-630-5074 
 

Finance Council President:  Tommy Sladecek:  512-746-5881 
 

Pastoral Council President:  Pete Zenner:  512-863-4038 
 

Weekend Masses:  Saturday at 5:00 p.m. and Sunday at 8:30 a.m.  
 

Reconciliation:  Sat: 4:15–4:45 pm; Sun: 7:45–8:15 am; Wed: 5:45-6:15 pm 

 
 

 

19th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

August 10, 2014 
 
              

             Mass Schedule & Intentions for the Week 
 
 

Saturday Aug 9 5:00 PM Pro Populo 

Sunday  Aug 10 8:30 AM John & Betty Maney (52nd Wedding Anniv.) 

Tuesday Aug 12 6:00 PM †Jacob & Marcella Lefner 

Wednesday Aug 13 6:30 PM †John Nemec 

                      Holy Day of Obligation – Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Thursday - Vigil Aug 14 7:00 PM For Liv/Dec Mbrs of K.J.Z.T. 

Friday – Holy Day Aug 15 7:00 AM †Tommie Martine 

 Aug 15 7:00 PM †Louis & Mary Stojanik 

Saturday (a.m.) Aug 16 7:30 AM †Janette Zurovetz 

Saturday Aug 16 5:00 PM †Ted & Gabriella Nemec 

Sunday  Aug 17 8:30 AM Pro Populo 

    
 

     
   

Mass                          Lectors                   Altar Servers   Present Gifts                   Ministers of Holy Communion                    
 

Saturday, August 9 Leo Bringman  Bruce   Johnny & Bernice          Janine Nemec, Keith Youngpeter, 
5:00 PM            Hernandez          Fred Mullenbach 
 
Sunday, August 10 Cynthia Edgar  Marquis   Louis & Louise          Pete & Nancy Zenner, 
8:30 AM            Straka           Ray Nemec 
 
Holy Day – Assumption of Mary 
Vigil – Thurs, Aug 14 Carolyn Barker  Clawson   (volunteers)          Pete & Nancy Zenner, John Obst 
 

Friday, August 15  Janine Nemec  Klepac   (volunteers)          James Nemec, Lucille Nemec 
 
Saturday, August 16 Janine Nemec  Ciara Hernandez  Bob & Christine          John Obst, Carolyn Barker, 
5:00 PM      Michael Liles     Albanese          Leo Bringman 
 
Sunday, August 17 John Edgar  Clawson   Ray & Teresa          Cynthia Edgar, James Nemec, 
8:30 AM            Nemec           Ray Nemec 
 

Ministers of Holy Communion to Shut-Ins:  August 10:  Ray Nemec  August 17:  James Nemec 
 

 
 
 

Last Weekend’s Collection:   $3,154.25 
 
 

 

Thank you for your generosity! 

This Week At A Glance 
 
 

Sat/Sun, August 9/10: --Bazaar Raffle Tickets available after Masses 

Thursday, August 14:  --Holy Day Vigil Mass at 7:00 p.m. 
Friday, August 15:  --Holy Day Masses at 7:00 a.m. and at 7:00 p.m. 
    --Parish Office Closed for Holy Day 
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The Holy Trinity Parish Prayer Campaign for Church Vocations is open to all parishioners.  To sign-up, contact the parish office.  This week, 
the crucifix will be with Louis & Louise Straka.  Next week, it will be with the Tim & Gwyn Vrabel family. 
 
The parish office will be closed this Friday, August 15, to celebrate the holy day of obligation. 
 
St. Monica Church in Cameron invites everyone to their Homecoming Festival next Sunday, August 17.  BBQ Beef & Sausage meal for $9 a 
plate.  Serving starts at 10:30 a.m. and lasts throughout the day.  Live music, live auction, horseshoes, bingo --- fun and games for all. 
 
The Parish Council will meet, in the RE Bldg, on Thursday, August 21, at 7:00 p.m. and the Finance Council will meet afterwards at 7:30 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 Peace be with you!  The summer is “fly by”, as they say.  Soon school will begin.  Please pray for all teachers and students as they 
prepare for a new school year.  We pray that the Holy Spirit will shower upon them His gifts of wisdom, knowledge, and understanding.   
 This week we celebrate a Holy Day of Obligation as we celebrate the Solemnity of the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary into 
Heaven.  All Catholics should go to Mass on this special day.  Please check the Mass schedule in this bulletin and plan on attending Mass 
either on Thursday evening or on Friday. 
 In today’s first reading from the Book of Kings, we hear about Elijah’s encounter with God at the mountain of Horeb.  Elijah did not 
encounter God in a strong wind and storm, nor in an earthquake or fire. He encountered God in a tiny whispering sound.  As you recall, 
Moses encountered God on a mountain also.  Usually there was a burning bush or lightening and thunder, and, also some smoke.  However, 
Elijah’s encounter was different.  How do we look to have an encounter with God?  Do we look to encounter Him in a bunch of noise and 
shouting?  Or in jumping up and down and yelling?  Or in some kind of babbling that no one can understand?  Or do we look to encounter 
God in the quietness of our hearts?  God wants each of us to have a special encounter with Him.  Where are we going and where are we 
looking for this encounter?  Look within your heart.  See His presence in the Eucharist and in the Sacrament of Reconciliation…two special 
ways that God wants to speak to you and be with you.  It is sad that so many choose not to allow this encounter to happen.  May our faith 
always overcome our pride. 
 In today’s Gospel, Peter had a special encounter with Jesus on the sea.  The disciples had left in a boat while Jesus went up the 
mountain to pray.  A storm begins and a strong wind rocks the boat and a very scary situation arises.  The disciples see Jesus walking on the 
water towards them.  At first they thought He was a ghost.  Then Jesus calls out to them.  Peter wants to make sure it is Jesus so he tells 
Jesus to let him also walk out on the water to meet Him.  Jesus tells Peter to come out on the water but after a little while Peter begins to sink.  
He cries out to the Lord to save him.  Jesus stretched out His hand and caught Peter.  They went back to the boat and the storm died down.  
In the boat they worshiped Jesus.  Jesus was letting Peter know that without Him he will drown.  That is the way it is for us.  Without Jesus, 
we will drown in this world of sin.  We need to grasp the hand of Jesus and allow Him to pull us up.  However, we, like Peter, often think we 
can do it ourselves.  When we do, we run into trouble.  The wind and waves of life become too much for us.  Peter learned an important 
lesson, a lesson that would prepare him to become the leader of the apostles and of the early Church.  His faith grew.  Let us often call out to 
Jesus to save us and allow Him to grasp our hand and lead us in this journey of life.  With Him we can overcome anything and rise to the 
heights of heaven. 
 May all of you have a most blessed week.      In Christ, 

Fr. Stephen Nesrsta, farář 
 

 

BAZAAR NEWS:  Our Bazaar will be held on Sunday, September 21, this year.  The big day will be here before we know it, so please help 
us to get ready with the following: 
 

 Raffle Tickets are being handed out after our weekend Masses.  Please stop by to get yours so that we can save on postage!!  
Monetary donations and raffle ticket money and stubs can be turned in at the Raffle table each weekend as well. 
 

 Donations for all areas of the Bazaar are now being accepted (Live Auction, Silent Auction, Bingo, Toy Walk and 2 liter sodas).  
All of these items must be NEW.  Silent Auction, Bingo & Toy Walk items should have a dollar value of at least $5. 

 

 ALL DONATIONS NEED TO BE DROPPED OFF AT THE PAC BLDG, which will be open each weekend before and after 
Mass.  If you need to drop off items during the week, you may do so at the parish office. 

 

 Kitchen / Food donations are needed and can be signed up for on the poster in the foyer of the church.  Questions for this area 
can be directed to Pinto Nemec (254-527-3615). 

 

 Many hands make light work!  In order to make this day a pleasure and a success, VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED FOR EVERY 
AREA OF THE BAZAAR!  A list of Bazaar Committee Members is located on the bulletin board in the church.  Please contact the 
member of the area(s) you would like to help in. 

 

Flyers for advertisement of the Bazaar are also available in the foyer of the church for your use.  For general questions or more information, 
please contact Mark Klaus (512-869-7930) or the parish office. 



 

 

Holy Trinity Catholic Church 
 

August - September 2014 

 

Religious Education News  
 

On Wednesday, August 27, our Religious 

Education Program (CCE) will begin the 

new school year.  If you have not 

registered your child(ren) yet, there is 

still time.  We have classes for age four 

through high school.  Registration will 

take place again during the month of 

August.   Please contact Lucille D’Elia 

for any questions or information at 

htcdre@yahoo.com or 512-318-5149.   

 
 
 

 

 

Mark Your Calendars 
 

August 27 
 

Back to School Mass and 

Meet the Teacher Night                        

6:15- 8:00 PM 

 

September 3 
 

First Class (no Mass) 6:15-8:00 

 

September 10 
 

Class (no Mass) 6:15-8:00 

 

September 17                    
 

Mass and Class 6:15-8:00 

 

September 21                   
 

Parish Bazaar  

 

September 24                    
 

Mass and Class 6:15-8:00  
    

 

 

 
 

JR AND HS CYM 
 

Groups are now forming 

and all students in grades six 

through high school are 

welcome to join.  Our new 

coordinators – Emily Kuehne 

for the JR CYM  and Monica 

Sherek for the HS CYM – will 

be at the PAC on August 

27th to tell us about their 

exciting plans for this year. 

PARISH BAZAAR – SEPTEMBER 21st  
 

All students are encouraged to participate in this fun day.  

There are many ways in which children can help.   Let’s all 

continue to make stewardship a way of life here at Holy Trinity.   

For the Confirmation students, there will be a required project 

at the Bazaar.  Details will be given in class. 
 

Stewardship:  giving of our time, talent & treasure. 

BACK TO SCHOOL NIGHT – August 27th 
 

Mass (6:15 PM) for all students and their families.   After Mass, 

parents and students will meet with their teachers in the PAC 

Bldg to receive their textbooks.   We will have a short meeting 

about the new school year and then wrap up the evening with 

ice cream. 
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